
Pierce Elementary PATS Meeting  
October 27, 2020 

 
Attendees: Brandy Price-President (Zoom), Katie Prince- Vice President, Melissa Holan- Treasurer, 

Kristi Brummels-Secretary, Crys Bauermeister, Mr. Suehl- Pierce Elementary Principal, Bridgette Meyer 
(Zoom), Laredo Jenkins (Zoom) 
 

Agenda Item Notes/Comments 

Call to Order   

Secretary’s Report  Kristi Brummels provided the secretary’s report. Crys Bauermeister motioned to accept the 
report. Katie Prince seconded. Report approved.  

Treasurer’s Report Melissa Holan provided the treasurer’s report. Katie Prince motioned to accept the report. 
Crys Bauermeister seconded. Report approved.  

Old Business   

Sensory Walk  The tentative date to paint the sensory walk is November 25th at noon (weather 
permitting). Brandy will post a request for volunteers on Facebook.  

Fundraiser Delivery  
 

Brandy will check on November 2nd at 1:30 pm as the delivery date and time for the cookie 
dough fundraiser. Sixth grade students can help unload the items. Parents must pick up 
their orders by 6 pm.  

Box Tops  Close to 450 boxtops were collected. Melissa will mail them in.  

New Business    

Request for Masks    A request was made for the purchase of disposable masks to keep at the school. There are 
times that kids forget to bring them home on Monday after taking them home to wash 
them over the weekend. There are also times that they are just forgotten. Crys made a 
motion to purchase 10 boxes of disposable masks for student use. Brandy seconded. 
Motion passed.  

Halloween Bingo  Halloween Bingo has been cancelled due to the rise in COVID. Treats already purchased for 
the event will be used for the Christmas movie day instead.  

November Snack Sales  November snack sales will be held November 20th. Sara Nitz will cover this. Brandy will 
send an e-mail to parents requesting snack donations one week before the sales.  

November Spirit Sales  Spirit Sales will be held November 5th or 6th depending on football playoffs. More snap 
bracelets and multi-colored pens will be ordered.  



Fruit Fruit will be handed out to students on November 30th as a thank you for participating in 
the cookie dough fundraiser. The fruit will be ordered from Osmond and delivered to the 
school. A check will be left with school secretary Elsa Parsons to pay for the fruit.  

Christmas Gifts Shirts are being ordered for all kindergarteners, new students and new staff. All 
elementary school students will receive a notebook and pencil with the Pierce logo. An 
order form will be sent home on November 30th with a due date of December 3rd for any 
parents wishing to purchase shirts for their children.   

Christmas Movie  Rice Krispy treats, water and airheads will be used as treats for movie day on December 
18th. Students will watch a movie in their classroom. Teachers can choose which movie 
will be watched.  

Signature Card It was suggested that all PATS officers be added to the checking account with two 
signatures required on each check for convenience purposes. The organization’s bylaws 
could not be located. Crys motioned to table this item until the next meeting to give us 
time to look for the bylaws. Melissa seconded. Item tabled.  

Other Ideas/Suggestions  Thank you to Crys for completing the student directory. The directory will be sent to 
parents via Remind. If they want a paper copy, they can e-mail a request to the PATS e-
mail address. Katie will check the account for requests.  
 

Meeting Adjournment  Melissa Holan motioned to adjourn the meeting. Kristi Brummels seconded. Meeting 
adjourned. The next meeting is scheduled for November 24th. The date will be adjusted if 
needed for state football.  

 


